CITY OF NEW HAVEN Health Department



424 Chapel Street • New Haven, Connecticut 06511 • 203-946-6999

Justin Elicker, Mayor • Maritza Bond, MPH, Director of Health

July 1, 2024

The Honorable Tyisha Walker-Myers President, New Haven Board of Alders City of New Haven 165 Church Street New Haven, Connecticut 06510

RE: Resolution authorizing the Mayor of the City of New Haven to accept funding from the Connecticut Department of Public Health in the among of \$260,706.33 for the period of July 1, 2024 to June 30, 2025 to enhance local health response and initiatives and to execute, acknowledge, implement and deliver any and all documents as may be considered necessary or appropriate with respect thereto.

Dear President Walker-Myers:

In accordance with the Order of New Haven Board of Alders (Board) authorizing the Mayor to apply for and accept all grants on behalf of the City of New Haven (City), passed on 17 October 1994, I write to respectfully request the Honorable Board of Alders to authorize the Mayor of the City of New Haven to accept funding from the Connecticut Department of Public Health in the among of \$260,706.33 for the period of July 1, 2024 to June 30, 2025 to enhance local health response and initiatives and to execute, acknowledge, implement and deliver any and all documents as may be considered necessary or appropriate with respect thereto.

Due to the non-competitive nature of this continuation of funding, we are asking that you approve this item under **UNANIMOUS CONSENT**.

Should you require additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me directly.

Sincerely,

Maritza Bond, MPH Director of Health

Attachments